CLOSING SPEECH

ATLANTIC CITY CONVENTION

“Parting is such sweet sorrow.”

I’m not sure how I feel about saying goodbye…to you … and to what I believe was a terrific convention this week.

The fifty cent word is “ambivalent”… conflicted, bitter-sweet, with mixed emotions.
Ambivalent because we’re leaving this adult Fantasy Land, where we’ve gained so much, but maybe lost too much. 
Ambivalent because we’re going home, exhausted yet refreshed, ready to apply the tools, techniques and great ideas we’ve learned this week.    
When I joined Weichert 12 years ago, I would have never realized how connected we would all become. I’ve said it many times before …our franchise is more than a legal document; it’s a relationship, with mutual goals, mutual interests, mutual support and camaraderie. That’s been reinforced here among our franchised offices. It’s been good to remember why we need each other. 
The same with our company-owned offices; thank you for coming. I’ve been gratified by your kind words of support and encouragement this week, and honored by your participation.

For all of us, tomorrow is a brand new day, hopefully a lot different, a lot better, more profitable than the weeks, months and years that preceded your coming here.  If you’ve changed at all this week, your real estate career should henceforth radically improve. You’ll become even more “noticeably different,” “noticeably better.”
Our business is changing, for well or ill.  Are we changing with it? Are we leading those changes… or trying desperately to catch up?

Your answer to those questions is highly personal. Only you can make the final decision to do better, do more, to do things “The Weichert Way.”  
I hope that from your time here this week, you can see incredible opportunities more clearly . . . get excited about the possibilities . . . exploit the advantages and resources at your disposal as a proud member of the Weichert Family. 
A personal thanks to Jace Botti and her Weichert Co. management team, for getting behind this unified convention, and assisting us in putting together terrific breakouts and panels this week.

Thanks also to the hardworking staff at WREA. The entire team is here this week. Like me, we are all “happy tired.” Another example of ambivalence.

As I said on Tuesday, teamwork doesn’t happen by accident. It requires commitment and effort, a willingness to accept the uniqueness of others. That’s the beauty of our marvelous organization, its diversity yet its unanimity. To do the right thing always for our customers and clients, and each other. Noticeably different. Noticeably better.

Our convention may be over, but never our impenetrable bond of respect, caring and professionalism. Thank you and safe journeys home.
